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Bradford, Delana

From: Jama Adams <jama.adams@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2023 7:23 PM
To: ParksnRec
Subject: Turf field at Lucchesi 

---Warning: Use cauƟon before clicking any aƩachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.--- 
 
Dear city leaders, 
 
First of all, thank you for your service. 
 
I so appreciate that I’ve seen city workers out at Lucchese, talking to community members to solicit our feedback. 
 
I am at Lucchesi park every weekend and I see how that outdated and patched turf field is in constant use. We are all 
very much looking forward to speeding the replacement of the turf field. 
 
As a former public servant, I have been on the front lines of the “turf wars.” I fully understand, and can empathize with, 
both sides of the argument. 
 
However, turf field at Lucchesi makes the most sense. 
 
I hope you will act as quickly as possible! 
 
Thank you again, 
Jama 
650-999-0092 




